
BORWICK & PRIEST HUTTON 

 VILLAGE 
NEWSLETTER 

DECEMBER & JANUARY 2015/16 

ST MARY’S CHURCH 

December Services  

Sunday      6th Eucharist  11am 

Tuesday    8th Eucharist 
Inspire Group 

 8am 
10.45am 

Sunday    13th 
 

Carol Service 
followed by 
coffee & mince 
pies 

 6pm 

Tuesday  15th Eucharist  8am 

Tuesday  22nd Eucharist  8am 

Friday      25th Christmas Day 9.30am 

Tuesday  29th  Eucharist  8am 
 

January Services 

Sunday      3rd Eucharist  11am 

Tuesday    5th Eucharist   8am 

Tuesday  12th Eucharist 
Inspire Group 

  8am 
10.45am 

Tuesday  19th Eucharist   8am 

Tuesday  26th Eucharist   8am 
 

 

House Eucharists 

For more details of the House Eucharists please contact Sheila Barnes 720067 
or Noeline Clarke 732825 
 

BORWICK BOOK EXCHANGE 
A book exchange facility has been set up in St Mary’s Church, which is open 
in the daytime 10am – 3pm.  If you have any books in good condition and are 
willing to donate them to enable the stock to be maintained and refreshed, 
please contact Jim Thomas on 730480.  Thank you. 
Jim Thomas 
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PRIEST HUTTON PARISH MEETING  

The Annual General Meeting will be held on Thursday 7th January 2016 at 8pm in 
Borwick & Priest Hutton Village Hall. 
Following this there will be a full meeting for all residents of Priest Hutton. 
We cover items concerning the village and everyone is welcome to air their opinions.   
A warm welcome is extended to all.  After the meeting there is time for a chat over a glass of 
wine. 
Please let me have any items for the agenda by 20th December 2015. 
Telephone:  03330062327   Email: edwinashuttleworth@hotmail.com 
Edwina Shuttleworth (Clerk to Priest Hutton Parish Meeting) 
 

BORWICK PARISH MEETING  

The next Borwick Parish Meeting will be on Monday 11th January at 
7.30pm in Borwick Hall. 
Claire Helme (Clerk to Borwick Parish Meeting) 
 

BORWICK & PRIEST HUTTON WOMENS’ INSTITUTE  
On Tuesday 8th December 2015 the W. I. will hold their Christmas 

Dinner. This will be held in the  Memorial Hall - 7pm for 7.30pm.                                   

On Tuesday 12th January 2016 members will be watching, via the 

internet, highlights of the Annual Meeting which was held in June at the 

Royal Albert Hall.  This will be followed by a Jacob’s Join supper.  2015 

was a very special year for the W.I. nationally as the organisation 

celebrated its 100th Anniversary. Members (if they wish) will wear clothes 

to commemorate an era of the 100 years since the W.I. was formed.                                                                                                                    

New members are always welcome.                                                                                                                  

For further information please contact the President Jane Taylor (Tel 730084)                            

Diane Sunderland - Chairman 

 

BORWICK & PRIEST HUTTON gardeners’ club             
“A Cumbrian Ramble in Search of Orchids” - Tuesday, 26th 

January                           This is a slide show of a hypothetical 

ramble around Cumbria to find all of our 27 wild orchids.  It includes 

commentary and music and is presented by the very popular, well 

known, much travelled photographer Maurice Steele from Eskdale. 
Meetings are held in the Memorial Hall at 7.30pm on the last Tuesday 

of the month.  New members always welcome.                                                                 
Diane Sunderland - Chairman 

 

THEATRE & CONCERT CLUB 
As a member of this club I am happy to give details to anyone who is 
interested.  Please contact me on 01524 782053 or email 
vjbrady@live.co.uk  
Val Brady 
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SPORTS & SOCIAL EVENTS 
 

Children’s Christmas Party  

Sunday 20th December 3:30pm – 5:30pm 

In the Memorial Hall 

Fun & Games (& food) for children up to 12 years old.  

Parents are invited to join us for a glass of wine and nibbles.  

No charge. 

Phone:  Simon 781261 or Liz 781422 for details. 

 
SWIMMING 
There is a public swimming session for locals at Capernwray Hall on Fridays from 6pm – 7pm.  
The majority of attendees tend to be from Borwick & Priest Hutton.  Why not give it a try? 
Keith Brady 

  
BADMINTON 
Badminton takes place on Wednesdays at 8pm in the memorial hall.  This is not competitive 
League stuff, more a social knock-a-bout.  All welcome. 
Keith Brady 

 

BOWLS 
Bowls is held every Thursday from 2-4pm in the Memorial Hall.  The cost is £1.50 and includes tea 
and biscuits.  All are welcome to attend at various skill levels.  Anyone wanting to play, just turn up 
at the hall. 

 

PILATES 
There are 2 pilates classes - Mondays 2-3pm & Thursdays 6.45 – 7.45pm. 
The cost is £30 for 6 sessions or £6 drop in. 

Contact Anna to reserve a place…07799077581 or annagearypilates@outlook.com 

 

YOGA 
The yoga class has temporarily relocated to The Old School, Warton on Wednesdays 10.30 – 
12.00am.  The cost is £7 for the session. 
Call John on 01524-298088 if interested.  All welcome, including beginners. 
 

CRAFT GROUP    
What better way to begin the New Year than by starting a 
new project? Join us on the first Wednesday of the month     
2-4pm at Jane's in Borwick – 730084   
Jane Taylor 
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ART CLASS 
The art class meets on Fridays during term time from 10 – 12.00am. The Spring term will begin on 
January 15th & cost £36 for 9 weeks (or pay in 2 half-term lots). Call Doreen Carman on 01524 – 
852485 if interested.  All welcome, including beginners. 

 
 
COFFEE MORNINGS 
Come along to our coffee morning on December 19th, 10-11.30am & enjoy a 
coffee & mince pie whilst listening to some Christmas music played by 
villagers, & maybe join in with a few carols. 
Remaining coffee mornings will be held on the following Saturdays in the 
Memorial Hall, 10 – 11.30am - January 30th / February 27th / March 26th 
(Please check village noticeboards to confirm dates nearer the time.)   

All proceeds will go towards the Borwick & Priest Hutton Community 
First Responders Fund. 
Roger Southwart 

 
LOTTERY 
Thank you to all lottery players for your support.  For those who pay by cash or cheque, subs of 
£12 for the year 2016 are due on January 1st.  The January draw will therefore take place towards 
the end of January when I have collected in all the subs and, hopefully, gained some new 

members.  Anyone wishing to join please contact me on 781887 or jeanjohns@waitrose.com 

Winners in November 

1st No. 30 £20 June & Tom Prew 

2nd No. 68 £10 Emma Stevenson 

Jean Johns 
 
 

B4RN – The last word 
My last B4RN update was in July and at the time I thought it would be 
the final one. Well, it turns out I was wrong, but this, surely, will be the 
last. 
Over the past couple of months a few of us have been connecting up 
the stragglers in Borwick and we still have one or two to do at Borwick 
Mews. These will be completed during the next couple of weeks. After 
that, we really are packing up the tools, though we still have lots to do in 

the way of mapping our network. 
For those households in Borwick and Priest Hutton who decided not to connect but who might now 
be thinking of it, it's not too late, but you will have to apply directly to B4RN (see website: 
www.b4rn.org). 
It has been a huge privilege to be part of the great B4RN adventure.  
Thank you to everyone who got involved. 
Keith Brady 

 
For all shareholders: B4RN AGM is at the new HQ in Melling on 
Wednesday 9th December at 7.30pm 
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Thank you to all who have supported the development of the First Responder team for Borwick and 

Priest Hutton. Three of us have successfully completed the training process and will begin to respond to 

emergencies in our area from December. 

Eric Rooney 

Heather Roberts 

Dave Roberts 

Well done and 

congratulations 

from everyone! 

 

Although we are 

the ones who will 

attend to 

incidents, we are 

supported by other 

volunteers from 

our communities 

who are active in 

fundraising and 

providing the 

backup needed to 

get this off the 

ground and keep it 

running 

In October Jim Thomas and Dorothy Fell ran a successful quiz evening and raffle which raised £370, and 
Joyce our treasurer and secretary tells us we now have a total of £1054 in the bank.  

Although we now have one kit of equipment which includes oxygen, an automatic external defibrillator 
and other necessary emergency items from the North West Ambulance Service (NWAS), our first priority 
is to get a second kit for the team which will allow us to be quicker and more efficient in our response 
times. The cost of this is around £1,200.  Each Responder also needs to carry a pager which costs around 
£15 a month, in order to receive alerts from the NWAS 999 system. 

The group has been thinking of a number of events to continue to raise funds for the team and for the 
two public access defibrillators that we plan to site near the greens in both Borwick and Priest Hutton.  

 



In association with the Sports and Social Committee we are holding a Ceilidh and Burns Night with haggis 
and dancing on Saturday 6th February. This promises to be a great evening resurrecting something we did 
a number of years ago. So if you want to relive those experiences or have arrived in the villages since we 
last did this, put the date in your diaries for a great family evening to brighten up those winter blues.  

 

                  

 

 

We also have further events in the planning stages for later in the year.                                                         
We are always looking for volunteers to help us, particularly if you are interested in becoming an actual 
responder. As a responding team, we are quite small and it would be great to have a few more people 
trained up. If you are in any way interested, or want to know more please get in touch with me, Heather 
or Dave for an informal chat.                                                                                                                                                                                                
Best wishes for Christmas and the New Year                                                                                                                             
Eric Rooney - Team Coordinator 

LIBRARY VAN 
The library van visits at 3 weekly intervals on the Wednesdays below, from 11 – 11.15am at 
Borwick Green and on to Priest Hutton Green from 11.20 – 11.40am. 
Dates are posted on the village notice boards. 
 

December 9th  

December 30th NO VISIT 

 

LOCAL PRESS 
Please send reports of village events/meetings etc. to Claire Helme at 
clairehelme2000@yahoo.co.uk  A rough outline/ bare facts will be sufficient for Claire to edit and 
send on to the local newspapers. 

 

EMAILED NEWSLETTERS                                      
I now send out 133 newsletters by email to villagers and 

interested parties.  This is so helpful in keeping costs and 

labour down. If you have an email address and currently 

receive a paper copy, please contact me on either 781887 or 

jeanjohns@waitrose.com.  
 

NEXT NEWSLETTER 
Please let me have your contributions for the 
February/March newsletter by Sunday, 24th January 2016.  
Thank you. 
 
Issue no. 232 Dec/Jan 2015/16   JLJ  

                                                                                                                  & very best wishes for 2016 

Borwick and Priest Hutton First Responders 

Ceilidh and Burns Night 

Saturday 6th Feb 

Village Hall   7.30 
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